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Eligibility


Notification


Leave Entitlements


In addition to paternity leave, under Shared Parental Leave provisions, if eligible, you can choose to share a period of leave and pay with your partner after the birth of the child or surrogacy birth.


Paternity Leave applies to all employees (except casual and relief workers) of the Council, irrespective of hours of work and length of service.


You must be an employee of the Council. 


You must be the baby's father or the partner or nominated carer of an expectant mother at or around the time of the birth or the adopter's or surrogacy parent's spouse or partner who must have or expects to have responsibility for the child's upbrinning.


You should submit notification for paternity leave form to your line manager.


For adoptions: within 7 days of the adopter being notified by adoption agency they have been matched with a child (or as soon as possible), together with documentary evidence of the adoption e.g. copy of Matching Certificate.


For births: by the end of the 15th week before expected week of childbirth (or as soon as possible), together with documentary evidence of the pregnancy e.g. photocopy of MAT B1 Certificate (from the midwife).


You can either take paternity leave as one week or two consecutive weeks but not odd days.


Paternity leave requires to be taken at or around the time of the birth, placement of the child or surrogacy birth and must be within 56 days of the actual date of birth of the child or if the child is born earlier than expected, between the birth and 56 days from the day of the expected week of birth or within 56 days of the placement of the child.


The statutory 2 week paternity leave and pay should be taken prior to any periods of Shared Parental Leave. If the father or partner has taken any Shared Parental Leave prior to taking up to 2 weeks paternity leave, they would NOT be entitled to take statutory paternity leave and pay.


For surrogacy: within 7 days of the surrogacy parent being notified of their parental order being granted, unless this is not reasonably practicable, together with documentary evidence of the surrogacy e.g. copy of parental order. If you are applying for a parental order and have not received it then you should submit it to your line manager as soon as you receive it.


Your completed application for paternity leave must be submitted to your line manager as early as possible, but at least 28 days prior to the expected date of childbirth, expected date of placement of the child or surrogacy birth unless this is not reasonably practicable.

































